## ST. MARY'S CATHOLIC SCHOOL

## "A Rightful Place"

Dear Parents,

What a beautiful few weeks of Fall we have had. Before we know it cold weather will be here to stay and we will be ready for the warmer temperatures again. As winter quickly approaches, please make sure that we have your correct phone number and email on file for our emergency system to be able to get ahold of you. Local television and radio stations will also broadcast closings. With that said, in the event that school is closed early, there will be no extended care on those days. Please make sure to have a backup plan in place.

We will be hosting a Scrip Blitz the week beginning on November 4 and will conclude on November 29. The class that sells the most Scrip cards during that week will earn a pizza party. We will send an order form home the week before. The only orders that will count towards the class total are the ones turned in on a paper. This is a great fundraiser for our school and to help you with tuition prices for the 2020-2021 school year. Thank you for your support.

Our November Spirit Day will be the celebration of our veterans on November 8<sup>th</sup>. A noon luncheon for the veterans and their guest will be held in the gym. Everyone is asked to wear either a red, white, or blue shirt/sweater with their uniform pants/skirt There will be a program for our "honored" guests beginning around 12:20 PM in the gym.

St. Mary's Catholic School will be helping fill the needs of our community by collecting non-perishable food items for WADI. Let's see what we can do to help others during this Thanksgiving season. Each class is asked to donate a particular item so we can collect a variety of things. Please send your donation by Friday, November 15<sup>th</sup>. Thanks so much.

Preschool—cereal Kindergarten—crackers/soup

First—canned vegetables Second—canned fruit

Third and Fourth—pasta/sauces Fifth—cake mix/brownie mix/icing

Sixth and Seventh – canned meat Eighth – canned juices

I hope you and all your loved ones have a blessed Thanksgiving.

Mrs. Brogan